
 

 

Calendar of Events 
 
Saturday, May 16 PBCH monthly chapter meeting. Cancelled. 
 
Saturday, May 16 Work party. RSVP with Karen Kimball if you want 
to help clear trail. Jkkimball01@gmail.com   Heyburn State Park. 
 
Asotin campout May 23-25.  Karen and Jim Kimball, trail bosses 
Please RSVP jkkimball01@gmail.com.  
 
 
Calendar continued on page 4 

 Membership 
 Please go to www.pbch.org and print out 2020 
membership form and mail in. It will run through 
Dec., 31, 2020. Please  email Bea Christopherson, 
treasurer christobea@yahoo.com   You can also sign up 
at any ride or event throughout the year! Mail to PBCH, 
P.O. Box 1903, Hayden, ID 83835.  
**Membership Form 
Please download the attached membership form 2020 and mail 
it in with your dues. All memberships run from January 1 to 
Dec. 31. Please ask a friend about joining the chapter.  
 

**Hay Testing 
If you want to have your hay tested give Bryant from 
Country Store in Spokane a call.  
1-509-951-3058.  
*Life Flight membership forms available. Cost for 
members is $55 per year. A must-have! Applications 
available at chapter meetings or web site. 
 
*Classified Ads: Please let me know if you have 
anything you want to sell by the 1st of each month.  
====================================== 
 
*New members who have paid dues for  year 2020. 
Bill Anderson and Branetta Smith 
Tom and Ann Johnston 

Notes from the President Julie Volpi 
Hi Everyone! 
    I hope you are all staying well! As Idaho gears up for gradual reopening we 
have activities on our PBCH calendar for this month. The weather is getting 
warmer and I am sure we are all very anxious to get back to normal life! We 
are going to cancel the meeting for this month because we don’t know if the 
Dalton City Hall will be allowing groups to meet and we can only have 5 to 10 
people meet. By June’s meeting we can have a bigger group as long as the 
virus continues to decline. We are checking into the other things scheduled 
for this month. We need to make sure we adhere to the Governors plan. Also 
we don’t know what facilities will be open. Please feel free to call or email me 
if you have questions about the scheduled events. Hopefully you are able to 
get outdoors as long as you social distance. Please stay safe and hope to 
see you soon! Thank you all! Julie. My phone # 805-674-6807 or my email 
charlieandjulie01@gmail.com  P.S. I want to thank all of our great Heath Care 
workers and all the Essential Workers! And all of us for keeping safe! 
 

Newsletter Editor  
 Joni Lueck 
jklhorserider@gmail.com 
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Classified Ad.     Horse boarding available in Athol six miles from 
Farragut. Padded stalls, heated drinking water, each stall has pasture. 
Heated tack room. Round pen available. $250/month your hay. $325 hay 
supplied. Will feed your grain. Contact Arnie Wilkens 208-755-2193. 
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Calendar continued from page 1 

 All events pending due to the corona virus.  
May 
As of April 5, Farragut State Park day use areas are open  for riding. No camping. No water. Yes on restrooms. 
Check with your local, state, and national agencies before going out to ride. Other areas open include Bernard Peak, Blue 
Creek Rec Area, 4th of July Rec Area in Idaho and Heyburn State Park. BTW The state of Washington is under stay at home 
orders until May 31.  
 
* Obstacle course fundraiser Saturday, May 30.. Open to the public. Trail boss Jamie Smith. jkimball2331@yahoo.com  
Still to be determined if Dalton Garden Arena can host a large group of riders. Please stay tuned. See flyer on our website 
www.pbch.org  May be rescheduled. Please stand by. 
 
June  
*Chilco Mt. trail clearing Saturday, June 20..  Karen and Jim Kimball, trail bosses  jkkimball01@gmail.com  
 
Saturday, June 20 PBCH chapter meeting. 6:30 p.m. socialize/speaker and 7 p.m. meeting starts. 6360 4th St., Dalton 
Gardens City Hall.  
  
July 
*Farragut State Park Hot Dog fun ride Sunday, July 12. Open to the public. Julie Volpi trail boss. 
Charlieandjulie01@gmail.com  
 
September 
September 12 Dalton Picnic. Service project for the chapter. Karen Kimball trail boss. Jkkimball01@gmail.com  
 
September 19 *4th annual Antoine Peak ride and potluck. Joni Lueck Trail boss Jklhorserider@gmail.com   
 
October 
October 10  Trailmeister Robert Eversole’s  Packing Clinic. Location Dalton Garden City Hall.  
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Other Events:  
 
*Poker Ride fundraiser, BCH Washington, Ponderosa chapter of Washington. 
Location Riverside State Park August 29, 2020. Go to website www.pbchw.com to 
sign up. 
 
*Ferry County BCH steak ride July 25, 2020  Go to Website www.fccbchw.com to 
sign up. Omak area.  
 

===================================================== 
 

Governor Brad Little’s report on opening the state of Idaho 
 

https://rebound.idaho.gov/stages-of-reopening/ 
 
 
===================================================== 
 
 
If you would like to submit a comment about the proposed 

electric bikes on BLM land, please send to: Bureau of 
Reclamation, Asset Management Division, 8667200, P.O. Box 
25007, Denver, CO 80225. 

Or email ralcorn@usbr.gov  or phone 303-445-2711. By June 12. 

2020 PBCH Officers  
  

Julie Volpi,  president 
1-805-674-6807; 

Charlieandjulie01@gmail.com 
  

Karen Kimball, vice-president  
And outgoing president 
jkkimball01@gmail.com  

 
Audra LaBelle, secretary  

Audralabelle@hotmail.com   
 

Bea Christopherson, treasurer 
Christobea@yahoo.com 

 

Board members  
Bill Clarke 208-687-1968;  

Ray Heilman 208-660-2907;   
Jill Graham, 208-660-5549; 
Joni Lueck, 208-659-9066. 

 
Jerry Shriner, public lands coordinator 

jerryshriner@gmail.com 
  

Joni Lueck, newsletter editor, 
jklhorserider@gmail.com  

 
Jill Graham, trail committee chair 

email  kooy04@gmail.com 
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 Classified Ad 
 
I have a mule I want to sell. Available 14.1 
hand molly mule in her mid 20s. Good 
mule, has packed quite a bit in Bob 
Marshall etc... but hasn’t been used in a 
couple years.  Asking 1000$ with pack 
saddle included but very negotiable 
especially for BCH members.  
Contact Jill (208) 660-5549 

 

Saddles for Sale - 
Classified Ad 
Top photo: Fred Hook 
trail saddle, $1450.   
 
Lower photo: Fallis 
balanced ride saddle, 
$1575.  Great condition. 
Contact Ann at 
tomandann2@frontier.com   
 
or 208-964-5993 
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